
 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 

April 2nd, 1931 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, met in regular 
adjourned session at 4:00 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, 
Hirons, Penberthy, Sievert, Rogers. City Manager Soderstrum, City 
Attorney Adams, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
Proposed Water Ordinance 
 
The emergency ordinance entitled, "AN ORDINANCE TO REGULATE THE 
USE OF WATER FROM THE WATER MAINS OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, 

COLORADO, AND TO ESTABLISH RATES THEREFOR", was brought up and 
discussed. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read: 
 
$1.00 per month Service Charge 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that a schedule of rates be embodied in all 
contracts with consumers residing outside of the corporate limits 
of the City of Grand Junction, and who are served with water from 
the Water System of the City, and that said rates be established 
as twice the meter rates for consumers within the limits of said 
City. In addition to such rates or consumption charge, a service 
charge of $1.00 per month shall be paid. If more than one 

consumer receives water from a service line which has a master 
meter, this said service charge shall apply for each and every 
consumer upon such service line. 
 
Councilman Penberthy moved and Councilman Glassford seconded the 
motion that the resolution be passed and adopted as read. Upon 
which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA, 
Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Penberthy, Sievert, Rogers. 
Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen voting YEA, 
the President declared the motion carried. 
 
Water Ord. #486 Passed 
It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman 
Bear, that the emergency ordinance entitled, "AN ORDINANCE TO 

REGULATE THE USE OF WATER FROM THE WATER MAINS OF THE CITY OF 
GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, AND TO ESTABLISH RATES THEREFOR", be 
passed and adopted as an emergency ordinance, numbered 486 and 
published. 
 
Upon which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting 
YEA, Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Penberthy, Sievert, Rogers. 
Councilmen voting NO - None. All of the Councilmen voting YEA, 
the President declared the motion carried, and the ordinance duly 
passed and adopted. 
 



On motion duly made, seconded and carried, the meeting adjourned. 

 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


